115 STATE STREET MONTPELIER, VT 05633 TEL: (802) 828-2228

TEL: (802) 828-2228 FAX: (802) 828-2424



REP. THOMAS STEVENS, CHAIR
REP. JOSEPH "CHIP" TROIANO, VICE CHAIR
REP. BARBARA MURPHY, RANKING MEMBER
REP. MARY E. HOWARD, CLERK
REP. MATTHEW BIRONG
REP. TIFFANY BLUEMLE
REP. LISA HANGO
REP. JOHN KILLACKY
REP. JOHN PALASIK
REP. JOSEPH PARSONS
REP. TOMMY WALZ

From: Tom Stevens

Sent: Friday, January 22, 2021 2:53 PM

To: Mary Hooper

Cc: Kimberly Jessup; Theresa Utton-Jerman

Subject: Addendum to General, Housing and Military Affairs Memo re BAA

Re Body Cams: My earlier memo indicated that the Committee supported the BAA proposal for the purchase of body cameras. After hearing further testimony, we rescind that support. We agree that this expenditure should be a part of the annual budget, and not part of the BAA. This decision does not speak to the worth of the program, but simply that it should be considered in the proper vehicle.

My apologies for the confusion.

Best,

Rep. Tom Stevens